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ALUMNI BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT RECAP: MARCH 28-29, 2025
March 28 and 29 saw the return of one of the most beloved traditions—our annual
Alumni Basketball Tournament! With two days of non-stop action, spirited
competition, and heartwarming reunions, the event brought generations of alumni
back to the court for an unforgettable celebration of school pride.

A special shoutout to all the incredible alumnae who hit the court for the Girls Alumni
Basketball Game! From the Class of 1998 to 2024—and many in between—your
passion and dedication made this game truly special. Thank you for keeping this
tradition alive and thriving!

The tournament was packed with energy as alumni laced up for both friendly
matchups and fierce championship play. This year, we were thrilled to crown three
Boys Division Champions:

Division A Champions – Classes of 2017/2019
Division B Champions – Classes of 2004/2006
Division C Champions – Classes of 1993/1994

Beyond the scoreboards, the tournament was about connection—old friends
reuniting, new stories being written, and everyone coming together to celebrate our
shared roots. The sidelines were buzzing with cheers from alumni families, current
students, and faculty who came out to support.

A heartfelt thank you goes out to the organizers, volunteers, referees, and all who
helped bring this event to life. And to every alum who showed up, played hard, or
simply came to cheer—you made this weekend unforgettable.

Until next year—same court, same pride, even more memories to make.

Check It Out!
The Shamrock Green Room Podcast! A place for current

and former Shamrocks to share their journey, memories,

and deep love for Scotus Central Catholic.

Follow us on Spotify or Apple Podcast! Or check us out

on Youtube!

https://open.spotify.com/show/1txhzlBpqjgCebojiQeLNN
https://podcasts.apple.com/.../the-shamrock.../id1752550989
https://www.youtube.com/@ScotusCentralCatholicMedia
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Division A Champions Division B Champions

Division C Champions Girls Tournament

Front Row (L:R) Grant Shanle (‘19), Trevor Halligan

(‘17), Duncan Paczosa (‘17). Back Row: Cody

Mroczek (‘17), Tate VunCannon (‘17), Dalton Taylor

(‘17), Caden Pelan (‘19), Zack Beiermann (‘19).

 (L:R) Eric Puckett ('06), Joe Held (‘04), Ryan Ames

(‘04), Shane Reardon (‘06), Dominic Heimann

(‘04), Wes Zach (‘04), Austin ZacH (‘06).

Front Row (L:R) Keith Morris (‘93), Chad McKown

(‘93), Craig Rueschhoff (‘93), Steve Beiermann

(‘93). Back Row: Gary Rief (‘94), Jesse Kosch (‘93),

Chad Dohman (‘93), Jamie Lisko (‘93). 

Front Row (L:R) Ava Kuhl (‘22), Grace Wickham

(‘18), Camille Pelan (‘22), Sierra Kravig (‘23), Kensey

McKay (‘24), Kamryn Chohon (‘22), Hailey

Steffensmeier (‘23). Back Row: Kristie (Korth)

Brezenski (‘98), Jen (Haney) Wemhoff (‘06), Anna

(Wickham) Brandenburg (‘16), Allie (Kohnson)

Wilkinson (‘16), Alyssa (Foltz) Held (‘13), Jordan

(Chohon) Brester (‘12), Kim (Rickert) Dreesen (‘98),

Sami (Spencer) Richardson (‘09).



COLUMBUS CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 2025 GALA RECAP

On Saturday, April 12, the Columbus Catholic Schools community gathered for the 2025
Gala, marking not just the largest fundraising event of the year, but a historic evening for
all four Catholic schools—Scotus Central Catholic, St. Anthony, St. Bonaventure, and St.
Isidore.
This year’s Gala was the first time funds were raised to benefit all four schools,
emphasizing the strength and shared mission of the Columbus Catholic Schools system.
The event drew hundreds of supporters, including alumni, parents, faculty, and friends, all
united in the goal of supporting Catholic education and the next generation of students.

The purpose of the Gala is to bridge the gap between what parents pay for their child to
attend school and the actual cost of education. The funds raised directly support
academic programs, tuition assistance, and campus improvements across all four
schools, ensuring that a high-quality education remains accessible to every student.

The evening featured a festive dinner, silent and live auctions, student testimonials, and
remarks from school leaders. Thanks to the incredible generosity of donors and sponsors,
the Gala exceeded expectations, setting a new fundraising record.

The 2025 Gala not only raised vital funds but also reinforced the shared values that
connect the entire Catholic school family in Columbus. The event's success ensures that
faith-based, quality education will continue to thrive in the community.

Thank you to everyone who helped make the night a success. We look forward to seeing
everyone again next year!



UPCOMING EVENTS

SAVE THE DATE - SHAMROCK OPEN JUNE 7TH
The Alumni Shamrock Open Golf Tournament is just around the corner, taking place on
June 7th at 1 PM! Registration is currently being accepted, and we encourage you to sign
up early. The early bird rate is $85 if you register by May 6th. After May 6th, the fee
increases to $100. Don’t miss out on this fantastic opportunity to reconnect with old
friends, enjoy a day on the course, and support the Columbus Catholic Schools
community!

STAY CONNECTED: JOIN OUR SCOTUS ALUMNI FACEBOOK GROUP
Scotus Central Catholic alumni share a special bond forged through faith, tradition, and
unforgettable memories. Whether you graduated last year or decades ago, staying
connected with the Shamrock community has never been easier—or more meaningful.
We’re excited to invite you to join the official Scotus Alumni Facebook Group, a vibrant
online space where you can:

Reconnect with former classmates
Share your life updates and accomplishments
Celebrate school milestones and alumni achievements
Stay up-to-date on Scotus events and news

Let’s build a community that celebrates the enduring spirit of Scotus Central Catholic.
Whether you’re near or far, you’ll always have a home here. Join today! #Go Rocks!

How to Join

Scan the QR code below to be taken directly to the group. Simply
request to join, and you’ll be part of this growing digital
Shamrock network in no time!

ALUMNI SOCCER - AUGUST 1 & 2
Alumni, get ready for the annual Alumni Soccer Weekend! Join us on August 1st and 2nd
for a weekend full of fun, competition, and reconnecting with old teammates.

Be on the lookout for registration details coming soon — you won’t want to miss this!

SHONKA GOLF AUGUST 16TH - BOOSTER CLUB
Get your clubs ready for the Shonka Golf Tournament on August 16th, hosted by the
SCOTUS Booster Club! It’s a day of great golf, friendly competition, and supporting our
Shamrock athletics.

Be on the lookout for more details and registration information coming soon!

CHIP KAUP APRIL 26TH
The Chip Kaup Golf Tournament is back! Join us for a day of golf, laughs, and community
spirit. Whether you're out to shoot your best round or just enjoy time with friends, it's sure
to be a memorable day on the course.



CURRENT ACHIEVEMENTS
The Scotus Speech Team ended a spectacular season winning their conference meet with Shamrocks
winning all 10 events, they were Class B-1 District Champions and sent nine Shamrocks to the state
tournament in Kearney.

At state, the speech team finished as Class B Runner-Up. Winning state medals were Jessica Jackson
who earned three state titles in Program of Oral Interpretation, Poetry, and Serious Prose. Madden Saenz
placed as Class B State Runner-Up in Humorous Prose, while Jordan Kouma secured 4th place in
Extemporaneous Speaking. Saenz and Kouma also teamed up for Duet Acting, earning 4th place. 

Boys Basketball Team ended their season at the C-1 distrct final against Cozad. 

Girls Basketball won their districts and went on to state where they lost to Minden.

The Robotics team had a stellar season and finished it out with a win at Nationals.

The Scotus Wrestling Team had seven wrestlings go to state in Omaha, Favio Rivero earned 6  place.th

The Cheer team also had success at state cheer in Grand Island earning 4  place in Non-tumbling and
6  place in Gameday.

th

th

UPCOMING CLASS REUNIONS
The Scotus Class of 1970 will celebrate their 55th
reunion on the weekend of August 8-9, 2025. Join
us Friday night, August 8, at Glur's Tavern and
Saturday afternoon and evening, August 9, at Boyd
and Kate’s acreage. More details will follow soon.
For questions or information, contact Kate
(Melliger) Jones at 402-910-1400.

The Class of 1985 will celebrate their 40th reunion

on June 13th and 14th, 2025 in Columbus, NE. We'll
kick things off on Friday, June 13th, with Horse Races
and Casino Night. On Saturday, June 14th, join us for
a Golf and Brunch in the morning, followed by an
evening of Cabin Fun, Dinner, Campfire, and Music.
The cost is $25 per person. For more details or to
RSVP, please contact Todd Duren at 402-564-3386
or Colleen Belitz 402-270-9120.. We look forward to
celebrating with you!

The Class of 1975 will celebrate their 50th

reunion on August 15-16, 2025. On the 15th we

will meet and share “old stories” at Glurs Beer

Garden, 7PM. On Saturday the 16th we plan to

tour Scotus at 3PM and have Mass together in

the school’s chapel at 4:30 PM. That evening we

will gather at the Barrel House and have drinks

and hors d’ oeuvres. If you have new contact

information to share, please send it to Gregg

Melliger at gmelliger@yahoo.com or 402-270-

4350

The Scotus Class of 1980 will celebrate their 45th

reunion on August 22-23, 2025. Friday plans are

not set as yet, but we will be gathering at Chris

Driefurst’s quonset for Saturday night festivities.

Please forward any updated contact information

or questions to Mark Kurtenbach at

mdkbach2914@gmail.com. We especially need

contact information for Cathy Hackney, Kylie

Brown, Jamie Maslonka, Julie Spies, and Torri Van

Berg. Save the date!



AWARDS AND RECOGNITION

We are excited to share some incredible news about one of our own! Callie (Sokol) Asmus, a proud
member of the Class of 2014, has been named the Nebraska Farm Bureau Teacher of the Year. This
prestigious recognition highlights her dedication to education, her commitment to students, and
her passion for teaching.

Callie began her teaching career at St. Anthony's, where she taught for four years before getting
married and transitioning to a new school. Throughout her time at St. Anthony’s, Callie was known
for her enthusiasm, compassion, and innovative teaching methods that inspired her students and
created a positive learning environment.

After leaving St. Anthony's, Callie continued to make a significant impact in education at her new
school. Her passion for agriculture and community engagement shines through in her work, making
her a standout educator. As the Nebraska Farm Bureau Teacher of the Year, Callie is recognized not
only for her excellence in the classroom but also for her contributions to shaping the future of her
students and instilling in them the importance of agriculture in Nebraska.

We are so proud of Callie’s achievements and wish her continued success in her teaching career.
Her recognition serves as a reminder of the lasting impact our alumni make, both in the classroom
and in the community.

CALLIE (SOKOL) ASMUS, CLASS OF 2014, NAMED NE FARM BUREAU
TEACHER OF THE YEAR

We’re thrilled to share the inspiring story of Sheena (Zoucha) Werts, Class of 2002, who
returned to school later in life to pursue her true calling. After earning a Bachelor’s in
Business in 2006, Sheena felt a strong calling to become a teacher. At the age of 38, she took
the leap and enrolled in a Master’s program in Education, focusing on Special Education.
Two years later, she proudly graduated, ready to make an impact in the lives of her students.

Sheena credits much of her success to the continued support of her teachers from both St.
Anthony and Scotus, who played a significant role in her journey. She says, "I feel very
blessed to have had their support, along with the support of my family, as I pursued this new
path."

SHEENA (ZOUCHA) WERTS, CLASS OF 2002, RETURNS TO SCHOOL TO
PURSUE A MASTER’S IN SPECIAL EDUCATION

We want your story! Email

eschmidt@colcath.org or

scan the QR code to share

your stories. 

Sheena is now making a difference in the lives of students as the K-6 Special Education
teacher at St. Edward Public School. Her dedication to her students and passion for teaching
special education has made her an invaluable member of the school community.

We are incredibly proud of Sheena’s perseverance and
commitment to education. Her story is a reminder that it’s
never too late to follow your passion, and the support of
family and mentors can truly make a difference.



MEMORIALS
Received between 01-17-2025 and 04-15-2025

MM Pat Sackett

Lawrence Cannon ‘72

MM Pat Sackett

Norbert Ciecior

MM Paul Jazwick

MM Shane Fleming

Susie Henggeler

Joan Laird

MM John Obrist

MM Gary Puetz

MM Gene Trouba

MM Vern Younger

Denette (Olk ‘68) Drum

MM Gale Barnes

MM Al Beiermann

Mark Brezinski

Shelly Tschantre Byrnes

Chris Dreifurst

MM Dennis Duren

Jerry Duren

Carroll Ebner

John Ebner

MM Alan Engelbert

MM Ray Hajek

MM Dave Harrington

MM Tim Harrington

John Heimann

Ken Heimann

Steve Heimann

MM John Hoebing

Houston Engineering

Shirley Hroza

MM Bret Kumpf

Dale Kurtenbach

MM Gary Kurtenbach

MM Bob Niedbalski

MM Pat Novicki

MM Jeff Pekarek

Henry (Hank) Heimann

MM John Schueth

MM Dan Tschantre

MM Danny Tschantre

MM Greg Van Dyke

MM Jim Van Lent

MM Vern Younger

MM Milan Levos
Karen Hiatt

MM Mark Bartholomew

MM Steve Beiermann

MM Gary Bock

MM Steve Busteed

MM Dean Cerny

Kelli Cielocha

MM Tim Cielocha

MM Randy Cyr

MM Joe Dahlkoetter

MM Mike Dreesen

Jerome Duren

Carroll Ebner

MM Pat Feehan

MM Jerome Gates

MM Tim Harrington

MM John Hoebing

MM Chris Houfek

Shirley Hroza

MM Roger Iwansky

MM Jerry Jarecke

MM Paul Jazwick

MM Boyd Jones

MM Bret Kumpf

MM Brian Kuta

Lois Kuta

MM Bob Lange

MM Joel Long

Pat McGuire

MM Gregg Melliger

Jan Morris

Carol Nelson

Rose Marie Hoffman

MM Jordan Newman

Al Niedbalski

Darold Nosal

MM Mike Novicki

MM Pat Novicki

Tim Novicki

Mike O’Heran

MM Mike Olson

Maralee O’Neill

MM Jeff Pekarek

MM John Petersen

MM John Prososki

MM Sam Prososki

MM Gary Puetz

MM Chuck Putnam

Ron Reilly

MM Dennis Ryba

MM Rick Schumacher

Kathy Senior

MM Bill Shanle

MM Larry Sibley

MM Tim Sommers

MM Regan Spangler

Dave Steiner

MM Jerry Svehla

MM Dick Tooley

MM Tim Tooley

Lu Torczon

MM Mike Walter

MM Tim Wojcik

MM Vern Younger

MM Vern Younger
Jane Jarecke

MM Dale Smith

MM Vern Younger

Delores Kneifel

Marilyn Motley

Donald Mostek ‘60

Marilyn Motley

Donald Mostek ‘60

Janet Brezinski

MM Alan Engelbert

Tim Gray

James Heimann

MM Keith Huffman

MM Joel Long

MM Vince Stanco

Jolene Wojcik

MM Vern Younger

Friends & Family

Class of 1983

Karen Pokorny ‘83

Friends & Family

Ray Rinkol, Sr. 

MM Michael Ciecior

Janet Brezinski

MM Pat Sackett

MM John Schueth

Friends & Family

Joan “Jo” Sokol

MM Larry Sleddens

Kenneth Soulliere

MM Pat Novicki

Friends & Family

Deacon Art Spencer



In Sympathy
Darrell Arlt – survived by daughters, Debbie ’80

(Jeff) Bremer, Linda ’81 (Ben) Little, Lori ’87 (Jeff)

Rockwell, Traci ’91 (John) Schmitz; sister, Mariette

Christensen; brothers, Ken (Bernice), Bob (Judy),

James (Melanie); seventeen grandchildren and

thirteen great-grandchildren.

Mark “Barney” Bartholomew ‘77 – survived by

his wife, Carlene; daughters, Chelsea ’09, Carie

’13 (Adam Kiehn); mother, Marilyn (Gahan ’44)

Bartholomew; sisters, Diane ’65 (Mark ‘62)

Kudron, Pat ’67 Brezina, Julie; brother, Dick;

brothers and sisters-in-law, Lenny (Miriam)

Preister, Kenny Preister, Mary Birkel, Linda (Jim)

Davis, Carol (Doug Chmelka); and many nieces

and nephews.

Lawrence “Larry” Cannon ’72 – survived by his

wife, Sara; daughter, Jessica; son, Andrew

(Ashley); sisters, Regina ‘69 (Jim) Lehnhoff, Joan

’71, Janelle (Scott) Giannola; sisters-in-law,

Kathleen Cannon, Lori Slates; three

grandchildren and many nieces and nephews.

Rogelio Campos Chavez – survived by his ex-

wife, Sonia; son Quezelmex ’15 (Kaitlyn); one

grandchild and many other family members

and friends.

Janice “Jan” Done’ – survived by her husband,

Ken; daughter, Jenny ’89 (Fredrik) Esping; Brad

’93 (Jen); many sisters and brothers-in-law, two

grandchildren and nieces and nephews.

Michael Dreifurst – survived by daughter, Kayla;

son, Dalton (Emily); sister, Shelley ’83 Brougham;

brothers, Chris ’80 (Lynette), Ben (Vern), Steve

(Darci), Joey (Jeannie), Mark; one grandchild

and many aunts, uncles, nieces and nephews.

Denette (Olk ’68) Drum – survived by her

husband, Greg; daughter, Andra ’97

Vandenberg; son, Brandon ’95 (Cecilia); six

grandchildren and many nieces and nephews.

Henry “Hank” Heimann, Jr – survived by his

wife, Betty; daughter, Sue ’82 (Jim) Hoge; sons,

Bob ‘80, Jim ‘83; sister, Germaine Sorenson;

brother, Ed (Joan); four grandchildren; six great-

grandchildren and many nieces and nephews.

Rose Marie Hoffman – survived by daughters

Deanna ’76 Hoffman, Heidi ’83 (Joe) Plance; sons,

Chris ’77 (Julie Sokol ’89), Tom ’79; six

grandchildren and one great-grandchild.

Jane Jarecke – survived by sons, Tim ’82 (Nancy),

Todd ’85; sisters, Joan (Pete) Oberfoell, Janet

(Bob) Koerner, Jeannine Nakashima; seven

grandchildren and three great-grandchildren.

Tom Kobus ’68 – survived by his wife, Debbie;

children; siblings; grandchildren; and many

nieces & nephews.

Sister Winifred Moersen OSF ’45 – survived by

many nieces, nephews, great-nieces and great-

nephews as well as the sisters in the Sisters of St.

Francis of Perpetual Adoration Congregation.

Sister Winifred celebrated her 75th jubilee as a

sister in 2021, and her ministry included teaching

music at elementary and secondary schools and

universities in Nebraska, New Mexico and

Colorado, teaching at St. Bonaventure Elementary

and St. Bonaventure High School from 1959-1964.

She also served as an organist for many parishes

and in 1986 was assigned organist at the

Provincialate in Colorado Springs until the time of

her death.

Leo Moschenross ’55 – survived by his wife,

Elaine; daughter, Nancy Swanson; son Dan; sisters,

Margaret Moschenross, Rose Marie ’59 Wilds; in-

laws, Ann Marie (Don) Thies, Don Moes, Florance

(Jim) Glenn, Cathy Moes, LaVon Moes; seven

grandchildren; one great-grandchild and many

nieces and nephews.



In Sympathy
Rita Murray – survived by daughters, Kathy

Murray-Oberg, Mary Kay ’85 (Jeff) Higgins; sons,

Mike (Lori), Pat (Bonnie), Tim ’82 (Sharol); eleven

grandchildren; two step grandchildren; eleven

great-grandchildren and one step great-

grandchild.

Udell Podliska – survived by his wife, Jeraldine

“Jeri” (Harris ’61); daughter, Kim (Brett)

Dettmann; sons, Kirt (Chris), Dan (Marcia),

Lyndell (Susan); twelve grandchildren and

twenty-four great-grandchildren.

Joan “Jo” (Kosiba) Sokol – survived by sons,

Jerry ’79 (Carla), Jim ’93 (Rachel); sisters, Lucy,

Rosaline (Tom) Flam, Margaret, Ann Schwartz,

Patricia ‘72 Caffrey, Louise ’73 (Lon) Tastad,

Bernadette ’76 Schreiber, Jacqueline ’81 (Kevin)

Shotkoski; brothers, Louis ’53, Leo ’59 (Elizabeth),

Edward (Loretta), John ’77; sister-in-law, Mary

Jane (Sokol) Van Berg; five grandchildren; five

great-grandchildren and many nieces and

nephews.

Deacon Art Spenner – survived by daughters,

Anne ’76 (Keith Hastings), Patricia ’78 (Scott)

Baker; sons, Carl (Debbie), Joseph ’85 (Debbie

Lordeman); sister, Martha Kluthe; brother,

Bernard (Pam); eleven grandchildren and three

great-grandchildren.

Gary Trofholz – survived by his wife Sharon

(Pavel ’69); daughters, Kelly (Steve) Rodriguez,

Kari (Chris) Voichahoske; son, Greg (Jodie);

sister, Colleen (Randy) Dodds; sisters-in-law,

Trish Trofholz, Judy Pavel ’71 (Dean) Foltz;

brother-in-law, Duane ’65 (Kyle) Pavel; seven

grandchildren; two great-grandchildren and

many nieces and nephews.

Karen Pokorny ’83 – survived by her mother,

Lenore (Nosal ’59); sisters, Kim ’85 (Bart) Cline,

Kelly (Jason) Gibson, Colleen (Eric) Spies; brother,

Chris ’83; ten nieces and nephews and ten great-

nieces and great-nephews.

Kenneth “Kenny” Soulliere – survived by his

wife, Barbara (Foltz ’64); daughters, Shelli (Tom)

Hintz, Kim (Dan) Radenz; sons, Kenny II

(Rachelle), Shaun (Miranda); sisters, Jerilyn ’64

(Dr. Ken) Jordan, Michelle ’68; nine

grandchildren and numerous nieces, nephews

and cousins. Ken attended St. Bonaventure HS.

Gerald “Jerry” Thalken – survived by his wife,

Darlene; son, Mark (Katie); sisters, Carol ‘69

Bruner, Conne ’70 Thalken; brothers, James ’59

(Diana), Tom ’60; sister-in-law, Mary Kay

Thalken; one grandchild and many nieces and

nephews.

Doris Van Dyke – survived by her daughter

Alana (Van Dyke ’74) Berlin.



Scotus Mission Statement
Scotus Central Catholic High School assures all students the opportunity to receive a faith-based

education through academic excellence and diverse extracurricular activities.

www.columbus-catholic.org
Shamrock Alumni News
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Scotus Central Catholic High School

1554 18th Ave. Columbus, NE 68601

Ph: (402) 564-7165 | Fax: (402) 564-6004

Email: eschmidt@colcath.org| Facebook: Scotus Central Catholic HS

Scotus Central Catholic admits students of any race, color and national or ethnic

origin. Any portion of this newsletter may be reproduced without our permission.
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At Scotus Central Catholic, our operational endowment is essential to sustaining the excellence,

values, and educational experiences that define our school community. Ongoing support ensures we

can navigate financial challenges, invest in faculty development, and maintain innovative programs

that benefit our students. Your contributions directly impact tuition assistance, essential resources,

and the future of Catholic education at Scotus, creating a lasting legacy for generations to come.

Send your gift to: Scotus Central Catholic, 1554 18th Ave, Columbus, NE 68601. Questions? Contact Erin

Schmidt at eschmidt@colcath.org or 402-564-7165, ext. 112. Thank you for making a difference today

and for the future of our students and community.

SCOTUS OPERATIONAL ENDOWMENT SUPPORT NEEDED

Make a difference while saving on taxes! Consider supporting Catholic education by directing your
Required Minimum Distribution (RMD) to Scotus Central Catholic. Your gift can fulfill your RMD
obligation, reduce your taxable income, and provide valuable support for tuition assistance programs
and essential resources for our students. Send your distribution to: Scotus Central Catholic, 1554 18th
Ave, Columbus, NE 68601. Questions? Contact Erin Schmidt at eschmidt@colcath.org or 402-564-7165,
ext. 112. Help us reach our goals with RMD giving for 2025—thank you for making a difference!

GIVE YOUR RMD (REQUIRED MINIMUM DISTRIBUTION) TO SCOTUS

Future Newsletters by Email?

Help save us postage costs. Would you rather

receive the color pdf of the alumni/nae

newsletter by Email instead of having the printed

version mailed to you through the post office?

Presently, we have 520 individuals who get their

newsletters by Email. Let us know if you want

your future copies to come by Email and send

your request to: eschmidt@colcath.org.
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